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President’s Note 

With the change of seasons 
it’s time to say hello to 
spring and our annual Gar-
den of Note sale!  This fund-
raiser offers you an opportu-
nity to help out the Guild 
and still get full value for 

your dollars!  You buy one or more $25 
Garden of Note vouchers from the Guild, 
and use them to purchase $25 worth of your 
nursery products at Sargent’s.  Sargent’s 
donates 20% to the Rochester Music Guild 
for each voucher.  For more information, see 
the article on page 2 of this newsletter.  An 
order form for vouchers is printed on the 

back page of the newsletter. 

One of the many joys of springtime is look-
ing forward to our long-awaited Minnesota 
summer!  This summer, we will enjoy the 
very first ARTigras, sponsored by the Roch-
ester Arts Council.   The purpose of ARTi-
gras is to highlight Rochester as an arts des-
tination and to showcase the treasury of 
artists and arts and cultural organizations 
that exist in our city.  One of the activities 
planned is a Musical Strollathon, a fund-
raiser to benefit the arts organization of your 
choice — in our case, the Rochester Music 
Guild.  For information on how to partici-
pate in this event, see the article on page 5 

of this newsletter.   

Spring is also time to say farewell to retiring 
Music Guild Board members.  The Music 
Guild has been enriched by the dedicated 
service of so many volunteers.  Jackie James 
and Chris Parisi have served for three years 
as Chairs of the Scholarship Competi-
tion.  During that time they have seen a 
large increase in the number of student com-
petitors and in the size of the awards.  This 
year we had a record number of entrants to 

the Music Guild Scholarship Competition.  The 
competition continues to offer vital recognition 
and support for talented young music stu-
dents.  We are grateful that the Music Guild can 
recognize these talented musicians and that our 
lives are enriched by hearing them perform 

each year at the Winners Recital.  

We also say good-bye this spring to Carla Nel-
son, who has done a tremendous job co-
chairing the Garden of Note fundraiser for sev-
eral years.  And to Jeff Webster, who has 
brought a high degree of professionalism the 
past two years to the Music Guild’s Lunch & 
Learn educational programs.  Farewell also to 
Jeff’s wife, Judy Webster, who has been our 
tireless Volunteer Coordinator.  Jeff and Judy 
will be moving on to other retirement opportu-

nities.    

Lastly, Marilyn Riederer has finished her year 
as Past-President and will also be leaving our 
organization.  On behalf of the Rochester Music 
Guild, I would like to thank all these individu-
als one last time for enriching our community 

through their service. 

As we say good-bye to old friends, it is also 
time to give a welcome to our new associ-
ates.  We have a remarkable slate of new Board 
members for 2009-2010.  Ann Petit (owner of 
Petit Music) will be coming onto the Board as a 
Co-Chair of the Garden of Note fund-
raiser.  Kevin Dobbe (University Center Roch-
ester, Music Department and Digital Arts Coor-
dinator) will be chairing the Lunch & Learn 
program.  Drew Durtschi (Laboratory Sciences 
- Mayo Clinic) and Amaria Najem O’Leary 
(works with Honors Choirs) will be heading up 
our Scholarship Competition this next 
year.  And lastly, Glenn VanLaningham (past 
Treasurer and current Financial Advisor for 
RMG) has agreed to serve as President-Elect 

for the 2009-2010 season. 

 DeAnn Spencer, President 
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Garden of Note 

Voucher Sale 

It is spring!  Time for our largest 
fund raiser, the Garden of Note!  
Rochester Music Guild volunteers are 
selling $25 vouchers that you can use 
at Sargent’s Garden Center and 
Landscape Nurseries (both locations) 
to purchase all the lawn and garden products you 
need for spring.  Use your vouchers anytime up to 
May 31 to purchase flowers, annuals, gardening 
tools, mulch, and more!  (Exceptions include 

grills, weddings, and landscape design.)   

Everyone wins.  You purchase your nursery prod-
ucts at Sargent’s with $25 vouchers and Sargent’s 
donates 20% to the Rochester Music Guild for 
each voucher.  The proceeds are used to fund the 
Guild’s scholarship program and to help support 

the Rochester Symphony Orchestra & Chorale. 

You can help in two ways.  We need sellers – peo-
ple to sell vouchers to their friends, neighbors, 
colleagues, relatives.  And, of course, you can or-

der vouchers for your own use. 

To buy vouchers or ask any questions, you may 

contact: 

 Barbara Eakins at 288-7800 
 (eakinsbf@aol.com) 
or  
 Carla Nelson at 288-2159

 (CarlaNelson@CarlaNelson.org) 

Or you can use the handy order form printed on 

the back of this newsletter. 

Carla Nelson and Barbara Eakins,  
Garden of Note Co-Chairs 

 

Board of Directors 
 

President 

DeAnn Spencer 
 

Past President 

Marilyn Riederer 
 

Secretary 
Wendy Johnson 

 

Treasurer 
Rick Kiscaden 

 

Arts Advocate 
Sylvie Nickel 

 

Financial Advisor 

Glenn VanLaningham 
 

Garden of Note 
Carla Nelson 
Barbara Eakins 

 

Historian 
Jean Gutschenritter  

 

Lunch & Learn 

Jeff Webster 
 

Members-at-Large 
Linda Anderson 
Naomi Atrubin 
Judy Webster 

 

Membership 

Maureen Lemens 
 

Publications 

Joyce Lewis 
 

 Scholarship                      
Jackie James 
Chris Parisi 

 

Ushers 

Nancy Slocumb  
 

Webmaster 
Rick Kiscaden 

 

RSOC Liaison 
Pauline Walle 

Rochester Music Guild 
Annual Meeting  

The annual meeting of the members of the Roch-
ester Music Guild was held Tuesday, April 21, at 

the Zumbro Lutheran Church.  

The meeting began with a delightful mini-recital 
in the church sanctuary by the talented first-place 
winners from our scholarship competition:  Min-
soo Kim, playing clarinet; Kelsey O’Leary, voice; 
Annemarie Ryu, playing violin; and Evan John-

son, playing the Zumbro Lutheran Church organ.   

Next, a short business meeting was held. Our 
treasurer, Rick Kiscaden, brought us up to date on 
the financial status of the organization.  A minor 
change to the by-laws was approved, and the fol-
lowing slate of officers was elected for 2009-
2010: 
 President DeAnn Spencer 
 Secretary Wendy Johnson  

Herberger’s  

Community Days 

Our February 28th event was a 
great success!  Total booklet 
sales were $1430.00 with a 
bonus received from Herber-

ger’s of  $291.25. 

We had an incredible outpouring of support from 
members who volunteered their time to pre-sell 
coupons as well as selling coupons at the February 
Community Day event.  Because Rochester Music 
Guild had such an enthusiastic response during the 
February pre-sale period, Herberger’s gave us 
more in-store selling time for the actual Commu-
nity Day event.  A special thanks goes to all the 
volunteers, including DeAnn Spencer, Wendy 
Johnson, Jean Gutschenritter, Jeff and Judy Web-
ster, Glenn VanLaningham, Marilyn Riederer, 
Shirley Edmonson, Nancy Slocumb, Pauline 
Krieger, Joyce Lewis, Sylvie Nickel, and Linda 

Anderson. 

Warmest thanks and grateful applause goes to all 
those who purchased coupon books and volun-
teered their time in the store to sell coupons. We 
know these are trying economic times, and be-
cause of that, your generosity is even more appre-
ciated.  This year’s Herberger’s Community Day 
fundraisers helped to support our educational pro-
grams and scholarships as well as our commit-
ments to the Rochester Symphony Orchestra & 
Chorale.  It is your commitment to the goals and 
ideals of Rochester Music Guild that made these 

fundraisers such a success!  

Linda Anderson, Member-at-Large 

 Treasurer Richard Kiscaden 

 President-Elect Glenn VanLaningham 

Five new board members were elected:  co-chair 
of Garden of Note Ann Petit; Grants chair George 
Malkasian; Lunch & Learn chair Kevin Dobbe; 
and Scholarship co-chairs Drew Durtschi and 

Amaria Najem O’Leary.  

Board members returning in their current posi-
tions for next year are:  Sylvie Nickel, Arts Advo-
cate; Barbara Eakins, Garden of Note co-chair; 
Jean Gutschenritter, Historian; Maureen Lemens, 
Membership chair; Naomi Atrubin, Member-at-
Large; Linda Anderson, Member-at-Large; Joyce 
Lewis, Publications Editor; Nancy Slocumb, Us-

ers chair; and Richard Kiscaden, Webmaster.    

Finally, we adjourned to  the church lounge across 
the hall for delectable desserts, refreshing punch, 
and some lively discussion of arts issues in our 

community. 
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Carter Douglas Memorial PIANO Division 

First Place: Evan Johnson; student of Sue Leonard 
Second Place: Hannah Bundrick; student of Horacio Nuguid 

Third Place: Kellie Besch; student of Linda Seime 

Honorable Mention:  

  Matthew Bergquist; student of Beverly Madsen 

      Farzan Fatemi; student of Horacio Nuguid 

Georgia Daniel Memorial STRINGS Division 

First Place: Annemarie Ryu (violin); student of  Jonathan 
 Magness & Lucinda Marvin 
Second Place: Lukas Matern (cello); student of Hong Wang  
Third Place: Elizabeth Michelson (violin); student of 

 Linda Thompson 

Honorable Mention:    

 Aaron Anderson (violin); student of Linda Thompson 
      Jennifer Kim (violin); student of Linda Thompson 

 

 

Carl Schroedel Memorial WINDS Division 

First Place: Minsoo Kim (clarinet); student of David  
 Townsend  
Second Place: Nishanth Peethambaram (flute); student of 
 Cathy Arhelger 
Third Place: Irissa Hubka (flute); student of Nancy  

 Osteraas 

Honorable Mention:  

 Thomas Hadley (trumpet); student of Ellis Workman       
 

 

Sally Duffy Memorial VOICE Division 

First Place: Kelsey O’Leary; student of  Siri Strommen 
 Campbell  
Second Place: Ian Wichmann; student of Tony Hold  

Third Place: Evan Johnson; student of  Nancy Lee Sherden     

Honorable Mention: 

 Melanie Josselyn; student of Nancy Lee Sherden 

 Ashley Brown; student of Carla Hanson  

Jackie James, Scholarship Co-Chair 

Front row (L to R): Annemarie Ryu, Elizabeth Michelson, Farzan Fatemi, Mat-
thew Bergquist, Ashley Brown, Kelsey O'Leary 
Middle row (L to R): Thomas Hadley, Irissa Hubka, Lukas Matern, Kellie 
Besch, Hannah Bundrick 
Back row (L to R): Evan Johnson, Ian Wichmann, Nishanth Peethambaram, 

Minsoo Kim 

Scholarship Competition Winners  

The 45th annual Young Musicians Scholarship Competition was 
held Saturday, February 7, 2009, at First Presbyterian Church in 
Rochester.  Sixty talented area musicians competed in four catego-
ries – piano, strings, voice, and wind instruments – for awards 
totaling $4800. Additional honorable mention (non-monetary) 

awards were presented in each division.    

Judges for this year's competition were Deanne Mohr, assistant 
professor of music at Winona State University, piano; Beth Ray, 
associate professor of music and associate department head at Lu-
ther College, voice; Paul Lance, professor of cello and director of 
orchestral activities at Winona State University, strings; and Julie 
Johnson, faculty member at the MacPhail Center for Music in 

Minneapolis, wind instruments. 

The four divisions are named for noted Rochester musicians who 
spent much of their lives involved in music.  

Carter Douglas was a gifted young pianist 
whose developing talent touched many in our 

community in her short life.  

Georgia Daniel worked for over 22 years in the 
Rochester Public Schools, teaching students and 

directing school orchestras.  

Sally Duffy, a two-time President of the Roches-
ter Music Guild, sang with the Rochester Sym-
phony Orchestra Chorale and had a passion for 

music and the arts.   

Carl Schroedel, who served on both the Roches-
ter Music Guild Board and the Rochester Or-
chestra and Chorale Board, was a performer 
himself as well as a dedicated supporter of the 

arts.  

The scholarships are funded from memorial funds established in 
their names, from Rochester Music Guild monies, and from the 

Judy and Jim Sloan Foundation.   

The first, second, and third place winners performed in a recital 
held Sunday, February 15, for a large audience of parents, Guild 
members, and friends, impressing all in attendance with their ex-

ceptional talents and musicianship.  

Following the performances, award certificates and scholarship 
checks were presented to the winners.  A reception in their honor 
then concluded the event.  We extend our hearty congratulations 

once again to the winners of this year’s competition. 

Jackie James and Chris Parisi 

Scholarship Co-Chairs 
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Meet RMG President-Elect  

Glenn VanLaningham 

Glenn VanLaningham is not a stranger to any 
of us in the Rochester Music Guild.  He has 
been on our board for several years, serving 
four years as Treasurer and this past year as 
Financial Adviser.  For 2009-2010, he is mov-
ing to the position of President-Elect – which 

means we’ll have him on the board for three more years!   Those 
of us who have served with him on the RMG board value not 
only his sound financial judgment but also his good common 

sense on the many other issues that we deal with. 

Glenn grew up in Des Moines, Iowa, and did his undergraduate 
work there at Drake University.  It was there that he met his good 
friend, Royce Thornburg, a music major who introduced Glenn to 
concert music and generally raised his level of music apprecia-
tion.  Royce was updating his record collection with the “new” 
33-RPM records, and gave the old 78s to Glenn who then got 
familiar with a lot of that classical music.  Unfortunately, Royce 
soon developed multiple sclerosis, which he fought for many 

years, dying just last year. 

After graduating from Drake, Glenn served in the U.S. Army for 
two years, and then worked as an employment counselor with the 
Iowa Employment Service in Des Moines.  When he became 
interested in going beyond employment issues to marital, family, 
and personal issues, he came up north to the U of MN to begin 
work on a masters degree in social work.  This is where he met 

his wife Ella.   

Having learned from Royce the benefits of volunteering as an 
usher for the Drake/Des Moines Symphony Orchestra, Glenn and 
Ella volunteered as ushers at the Northrup Auditorium on the 
University of Minnesota campus.  In this way, they could attend 
all of the events that came to Northrup - the weekly Minnesota 
Symphony, all touring artists, plays, operas, and so forth.  They 
continued ushering even after graduation for several years.   
Naturally, they could not possibly attend all of the events, and 
sometimes had to choose, for example, between the Met's 
"Carmen," or the Israel Philharmonic Orchestra.  It was an inex-

pensive way to see and hear the best! 

The first year of their marriage, Glenn and Ella collaborated on a 
joint master’s thesis.  Having survived that, they went on to raise 
two children together.  Their greatest loss occurred in 1986, when 
their 24-year-old son Dale died from complications following 
surgery.    Their daughter Kate is an intensive-care registered 
nurse in Minneapolis and has raised two fine sons, Dustin and 

Luke, both now in college. 

Glenn worked for five years in the social services department of 
Anoka County, before moving to Rochester in 1965 as the direc-
tor of a newly formed organization now known as Rochester 
Family Service.  Glenn remained the director there for over 30 
years until he retired in 1995.   Over the years, Glenn has been an 
active volunteer in many, many Rochester organizations.   Glenn 
served as director for foreign student exchange programs associ-
ated with the YMCA and the Rotary Club of Rochester.  He and 
Ella have personally hosted seven students in their home, and  

Meet RMG Board Member-at-Large 

Linda Anderson 

Linda Anderson joined the Board of Directors 
this past October to fill a vacant slot as the 
Herberger Days chairperson, jumping in feet-
first, so to speak.  She rose to the occasion, 

particularly with a very successful spring sale. 

Born and reared in Hastings, Nebraska, Linda was active in mu-
sic, playing the violin through elementary school and participat-
ing in a chamber orchestra in high school.  She set the violin 
aside a few years following high school, but has always consid-
ered herself a “music wannabee.”  She loves to sing, but only 
when no one is listening.  Nonetheless, music plays an important 

role in her life. 

She attended college at Brigham Young University in Utah, mar-
ried and moved to Phoenix and then Omaha.  She and her hus-
band had three children.  She returned to school to complete a 
master’s degree as a nurse anesthetist, and came to work at the 
Mayo Clinic in 1999.  She is currently at St. Marys Hospital in 
neuro-surgery.  “The work can be very heart grabbing,” accord-
ing to Linda, with some very difficult and tragic cases.  However, 

“many turn out to make miraculous recoveries.” 

Linda’s children are now all adults – a daughter married and liv-
ing in Ohio; a daughter in medical school; and the youngest, a 

son, “still trying to find himself.” 

Linda has participated as a youth leader in her church.  Spending 
time with children has always been a pleasure for her.  Her most 
recent hobby is learning how to develop and tend her garden after 
purchasing a home in Rochester.  “It is a steep learning curve,” 
she adds, but she is enjoying this new venture.  She loves to 
travel, and is currently planning a trip to the Galapagos Islands 
this autumn.  A daily work-out at the gym is part of her regular 

routine. 

Teaching is also an important part of her life – she teaches anat-
omy for nurse anesthesiology students, and enjoys participating 

in the continuing education program in her unit at St. Marys. 

Linda looks forward to becoming further involved in the Roches-
ter Music Guild.  She has been impressed by all of the “behind 
the scenes” work that goes on – people giving their time to sup-
port the arts with their time and funds so that others can learn and 
perform. 

Glenn VanLaningham 

enjoy keeping in touch with these young people after they re-

turned to their home countries. 

Since retirement, Glenn has delivered Meals on Wheels weekly 
as a volunteer, and also served on the Board for Community Food 
Response, helping out twice or more monthly with the food col-
lection or distribution.  He is currently enjoying his role as a tour 
guide for classes of students at the Olmsted County History Cen-
ter, and especially enjoys participating in historical skits – he 

even grew a beard for his role as General Ulysses Grant! 

Joyce Lewis 
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Aspiring Conductor Contest 

Congratulations to our 2009 Aspiring Conductor winner, Jennifer 
Taylor! At the April 25 concert, Jennifer conducted the Rochester 
Symphony Orchestra in a special performance of The Cinderella 

Waltz from Rodgers & Hammerstein’s Cinderella. 

RSOC thanks all the “aspiring conductors” (and donors!) for rais-

ing nearly $10,000 in this year's campaign!   

The five individuals competing in this year's Aspiring Conductor 

contest were: 

Jennifer Taylor, Music Associate at First Presbyterian Church 

Donavan Bailey, chair of the newly formed African American 

Leadership Council of the Olmsted County United Way  

Kevin Dobbe, composer, music instructor at Rochester Commu-

nity and Technical College 

Harley Flathers, veteran broadcaster and newspaper columnist 

Heidi Mestad, Director of Communications and Community 

Engagement for the Rochester Downtown Alliance 

Laurie Mona 
RSOC Marketing Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Walk for the Rochester Music Guild! 

You are invited to walk in Rochester’s first-ever Musical Strol-
lathon, a joint fundraiser planned by the Rochester Arts Council 

for the benefit of Rochester arts and cultural organizations. 

• Stroll one mile along Rochester’s beautiful downtown river 
trail 

• Walk to the beat of live musical performances 

• Enjoy refreshments and prize drawings at the finish line 

The registration fee is $20 by August 20 and $25 on August 22. 
You are encouraged to register early and gather pledges to bene-
fit the Rochester Music Guild. Eighty percent of the money 
you raise will benefit the Guild and 20% will go to the Roches-

ter Arts Council to cover organizing expenses. 

Walker Registration Forms and Pledge Sheets will be available 
from the Rochester Music Guild web site (www.rochestermusic 
guild.org), the Rochester Arts Council (2nd floor of the Mayo 
Civic Center in the Rochester Convention & Visitors Bureau 
office), or online at RochesterMNArts.com.  More information 
will be mailed to Guild members in July.  For more details now, 
you can call 507-358-0400 or 507-424-0811, or visit one of the 

web sites. 

The Musical Strollathon Walk is just one of several ARTigras 
activities planned by the Rochester Arts Council on August 22 
from 10 AM to 10:30 PM. Additional activities in the planning 
stage include a ticketed Blues and Barbecue Festival and a free 
ARTiStage, an ARTists Village, ARTiKids children’s activities 
and Food Vendors. 

Saturday, August 22 

10 AM – 12 PM   

Soldiers Field to Mayo 

Park  

RSOC News 

At the April 25th concert, RSOC was pleased to announce the 
programs for its 90th season.   Ticket information is available on 

the RSOC website, www.rochestersymphony.org. 

Ode to Joy - Sat, Nov. 14, 2009, 7:30 p.m. 

Mayo Civic Center Presentation Hall 

Handel's Messiah -  Sat, Dec. 5, 2009, 7:00 p.m. and  
Sun., Dec. 6, 2009, 2:30 p.m. 

Christ United Methodist Church 

Pure Passion - Sat, Feb. 20, 2010, 7:30 p.m.  

Mayo Civic Center Presentation Hall 

An Evening of Chamber Music -  Sat, Mar. 13, 2010, 7:30 p.m. 

Christ United Methodist Church 

A Night in the Tropics -  Sat, April 24, 2010, 7:30 p.m. 

Mayo Civic Center Presentation Hall 

We look forward to seeing you at our concerts next season, but in 
the meantime, please check out these other opportunities to help 

support the Rochester Symphony Orchestra & Chorale: 

Hair, Music & Art with Rocco Altobelli Salon 

Thursday, May 7, 2009, 5:00-8:00 p.m. 

Celebrate our new season, and a new you! 
Stop by during Art Walk! 

Riverside Building Atrium, 400 S. Broadway 

Please join the award-winning Rocco Altobelli Salon and the 
Rochester Symphony Orchestra & Chorale for an evening of hair 
trends, fashion, wine-tasting, and music. Consult with the Rocco 
Altobelli professionals for hair style and color, make-up and 
brow arching. Sponsor Rocco Altobelli has generously agreed to 
donate all freewill donations for consultations to the Rochester 
Symphony Orchestra & Chorale as a fundraiser. Hair model and 
fashion show in atrium, live music, food, wine, and RSOC musi-
cian makeovers!  

Movies on the Barn 

Friday, August 28, 2009 

History Center of Olmsted County 
“The King and I” 

Special partnership for RSOC fundraiser event 

More details will be available later on our website: 
www.rochestersymphony.org  

Laurie Mona 
RSOC Marketing Director 
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Upcoming Events 
 
 

April 2 - May 31, 2009 
Garden of Note Sale 

 
May 7, 2009 

Hair, Music & Art 

with Rocco Altobelli Salon 

5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
Riverside Building Atrium 

400 S. Broadway 
 

May 10, 2009 
Southeastern Minnesota 

Youth Orchestras  

(SEMYO)  

Symphonic Winds Ensemble 

Philharmonic Orchestra 

Century High School  
2:00 p.m.  

 
May 10, 2009 

SEMYO Concert Orchestra 

Century High School 
3:30 p.m.  

 
August 22, 2009 

Musical Strollathon 

Rochester ARTigras 

Soldiers Field to Mayo Park 
10:00 a.m. to 12 noon 

(see page 5) 
 

August 22, 2009 
Rochester ARTigras 

10:00 a.m. to 10:30 p.m. 
All-Day Celebration of the 

Arts in Rochester 
Downtown Rochester 

 
August 28. 2009 

Movies on the Barn 
“The King and I” 

RSOC Fundraiser Event 
with  

History Center of  
Olmsted County 

(more details later) 

Lunch & Learn 

April 20, 2009 

The final Lunch & Learn 
of the season was held at 
Zumbro Lutheran 
Church and featured 
Bella Voce Young 

Women’s Choir.  The Bella Voce choir has 77 

singers in grades 8-12.   

Bella Voce was founded in 2007 by conductor 
Shelly Winemiller with a unique focus on service 
to the community through musical performance.  
Over 50 attendees gathered to learn more about 
this group and listen to its celebration of choral 
music.  Lunch for this program was catered by 
Daube’s Bakery.   We’ve all enjoyed the delicious 
lunches from Daube’s for the past two seasons and 
we’re happy that they will continue to provide 
lunches at Zumbro Lutheran Church again next 

year. 

I’ll be stepping down next year as Lunch & Learn 
chair so that Judy and I can spend the winter in a 
much warmer place!  I’ll be available, per his re-
quest, to help Kevin Dobbe, who has agreed to 
take over the job.  The Lunch & Learn ad hoc 
committee, consisting of Esther Pfeifer, Marilyn 
Riederer, Nancy Slocumb, Phyllis Layton, and 
Pauline Walle, which has been invaluable to me 
especially this past year, will also be available to 

help Kevin in his first year as L&L chair.     

The Lunch & Learn programs have been very well 
received over the years, doubling in attendance 
over the past two years.  To keep improving these 
programs, we are seeking input from those of you 
who have attended, and from those would like to 
attend, on how to make them even more interest-
ing and focused on what you would like to see.  
We are also looking at the possibility of adding 
some alternative attendance opportunities — for 

example, some evening sessions.   

As we plan the programs for next season, we in-
vite you to print the survey available at 
www.rochestermusicguild.org and mail it in to us 

at: 

          Rochester Music Guild 

            PO Box 5802 

            Rochester, MN   

 Jeff Webster, Lunch & Learn Chair  

 

Remember to check out our website   

rochestermusicguild.org 

Webmaster:  Rick Kiscaden 

Sponsored by: 

In Memoriam:  Margaret Burchell 

Margaret "Margie" Helmholz 

Burchell, one of the founding 
members of the Rochester Mu-
sic Guild, died on February 23, 

2009, at the age of 92.  

 

Her ability to connect with people of all sorts and 
her generosity of spirit greatly enriched the com-
munities in which she lived.  Margaret ("Margie") 
was born in Evanston, Illinois, the youngest child 
of Henry Helmholz and Isabel Lindsay Helmholz, 
and grew up in Rochester, Minnesota.  She played 
tennis "from the cradle" with in-house opponents 
— her three older brothers, with whom she shared 

a love of the game and a competitive spirit.   

After graduating from Smith College, class of 
1939, Margie worked in Boston as a social worker 
before returning to Rochester, where she helped 
organize a new nursery school, later to become 
Aldrich Memorial Nursery School.  In 1942 she 
married Howard Burchell who was stationed in 
San Antonio, Texas, with the U.S. Army Medical 
Corps.  After the war, Margie and Howard settled 
in Rochester where four daughters were born and 
where Margie established her life-long commit-

ment to community service.   

In 1964, Margaret became involved with the 
founding of the Rochester Music Guild and was on 

the first Board of Directors.   

In 1968, Howard and Margie moved to St. Paul 
where she quickly found new groups with which 
to share her talents and energy.  Along with her 
work at Unity Church of St. Paul, she was a com-
mitted volunteer for two organizations that espe-
cially reveal her passions:  Melpomene Institute 
for Women's Health, and the Greater Twin Cities 
Youth Symphonies, for which she was on the 
founding Board of Directors and served as Treas-

urer for over twenty years.  
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During previous years the Rochester Music Guild has published and mailed a directory to all members.  In an attempt to make the best 
use of our resources, we have decided, for the 2008-2009 year, to provide a printed directory or an e-directory only upon request.  If 

you wish to receive a member directory, please contact Maureen Lemens at 282-3280 or DeAnn Spencer at 285-0970.   

A list with names of the current members is included below.  Current members will also be acknowledged in the printed programs for 

Lunch & Learn events. 

Contributors ($50) 
Mostafa Fatem & Azra Alizad-Fatemi 
Peggy Andersen 
Linda K. Anderson 
Heidi & Helmut Buettner 
Margaret & Paul Carpenter 
Cynthia Daube 
John & Shirley Edmonson 
Ann Groover 
Richard & Majel Hall 
Alan & Jolene Hansen 
Alan & Judy Hoffman 
Jackie James 
Nancy Kampmeier 
Jeannine L. Karnes 
Lois Kennel 
Frieda K. Klassen 
Bill & Mary Ann Kleis 
Maureen Lemens 
Val & Heidi Lowe 
Patrick & Amaria Najem O’Leary 
Christine & Joseph Parisi 
R.M. Petitt 
Jody Rogers 
Carolyn Rorie 
Bob & Betty Sande 
Tom & Mary Schattenberg 
Ione Schloegel 
Linda Seime 
Richard & Jo Sheldon 
Dana & Doug Sparks 
DeAnn & Brent Spencer 
Don & Stephanie Supalla 
Rod & Carol Thompson 
Ruth Van Vugt 
Glenn & Ella VanLaningham 
Dr. & Mrs. Arnold M. Weissler 
Guy & Almyra Whitehead 

Members ($30-$40) 
Jean Abels 
Zoe Ann Abrahamson 
Peter & Bari Amadio 
Virginia Amundsen 
Ginny & Dan Amundson 
Virginia Anderson 
Cathy Arhelger 
Naomi Atrubin 
Barbara & J.D. Bartleson 
Ann Beatty 
Vicki Blazing 
Emily Bond 
Becky Brey 
Gretta & Bruce Buller 
Malcolm Campbell 
Rhea Collier Dickson 
Nan Douglas 
Miloslova K. Dousa 
Donna Dunn 
Drew Durtschi 
Barbara Eakins 
Marcia Edson 
Peace Finlayson 
  

Pat Friederichs 
Joyce Gibbs 
Jill Gill 
Nancy J. Gilliland 
John & Sonia Gisvold 
Joan Gomez 
Joyce M. Gossman 
Vickie Gullickson 
Jean Gutschenritter 
Pamela Haase 
Wanda Hagquist 
Jeanette Hallbeck 
Myrna Hamilton 
Jed & Emily Harris 
Charles Hazama 
Diane Hellie 
Randy Horlocker 
Chris Jankowski & 
Janine  Yanisch 
Lois C. Johnson 
Ruth M. Johnson 
Wendy & Michael Johnson 
Ann Jost 
Anne Judisch 
Steve & Judy Kereakos 
Richard & Sheila Kiscaden 
Donald W. Klass, M.D. 
Stephen & Sheila Kramer 
M. Pauline Krieger 
Jere & Kristina Lantz 
Pat & Ed Lavelle 
Phyllis & Donald Layton 
Joyce Lewis 
Marilyn Lovik 
Beverly Madsen 
George & Mary Malkasian 
Michalene Mangan 
Laura Matern 
Michael & Bonnie McGoon 
Goldie Michael 
T. Herman & Teddy Moore 
Billie Needham 
Carla Nelson 
Arlene K. Newman 
Sylvie T. Nickel 
Rosanne & Horacio Nuguid 
Dick & Deedee Odell 
Beverly Olander 
Loya Olsen 
Marlys & John Ostby 
Doug &  Janet Packer 
Ann & Larry Petit 
Esther Pfeifer 
Connie Polk 
Carol Prescher 
Betty Qualey 
Steve & Marilyn Riederer 
Bruce & Nancy Rohde 
Patricia Pellikka & Jay Ryu 
Margaret M. Schafer 
Elaine Schmidt 
Carol Schroedel 
Connie & Dave Schuelka 
  

Ann H. Schutt, M.D. 
Patricia & Robert Scoggin 
Gayle & Lawrence Segar 
Joyce Sharp 
Nancy Lee Sherden 
Judy & Jim Sloan 
Tom & Sue Spackman 
Patty Stupca 
Lois Swanson 
Sylvia Swede 
Jennifer Taylor 
Randy & Jodee Thomas 
Jeff & Linda Thompson 
Don & Judi Tindall 
Jane & David Townsend 
Sharon Tuntland 
Pauline R. Utzinger 
Suzanna Veldhuis-Kuipers 
Patricia A. Vick 
Tom & Suzanne Viggiano 
Darlene L. Vowels 
Faye Waldo 
Pauline Walle 
Helen & Adolf Walser 
Robert & Ellen Ward 
Sarabeth Watson 
Kay M. Weaver 
Judy & Jeff Webster 
Lily S. Weinshilboum 
Boodie Werbel 
Andrea Wieland 
Gretchen P. Wilson 
Shelly & Mark Winemiller 
Diane Witzig 
Janet Woods 

Music Organizations 
Bella Voce 
Rochester Symphony Orchestra 
     & Chorale 
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Bravo! is the official newsletter of the Rochester Music Guild. 
It is published to inform members and friends about our activities, 

which support and encourage music, music, music. 

 

The Rochester Music Guild welcomes all people who love music! 

For more information on the Garden of Note sale, see page 2. 

 
 

ORDER FORM FOR GARDEN OF NOTE VOUCHERS 

 
Name:      
 
Address: 
 
 
I would like to buy                 vouchers at $25 each. 
 
Make your check payable to Rochester Music Guild and send to: 
 Barbara Eakins 
 514 7th Avenue SW 
 Rochester, MN 55902 
 

Your vouchers will be mailed to you and can be used immediately.   

Vouchers will expire May 31, 2009. 

Rochester Music Guild 
PO Box 5802 
Rochester, MN 55903-5802 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


